
From: Jim Lowe
To: Lloyd Knight
Cc: Dr. Scott Leibsle; Chanel Tewalt
Subject: {External}Re: Cervidae Rule Stakeholders
Date: Monday, May 17, 2021 11:33:26 AM

Lloyd, 

Would you send me a link for the upcoming Cervidae rulemaking meeting? 

For what it is worth, I support the proposed provision for ISDA-sanctioned reindeer exhibits
outside of the cervidae facility, replacing the current rule which hands that off to USDA.  The
USDA exhibitor process is cumbersome and, with the exception of the current ISDA rule,
does not apply to or fit our operation. 

Also, in response to another comment, I support maintaining the current 6' height requirement
for the perimeter fence for reindeer rather than increasing that to 8'. Two years ago we
invested in 6' fencing for our reindeer based on the current rule.  In our setting, it would be
unnecessary to replace or modify the perimeter fence to 8' height, for either domestic
containment or for wildlife exclusion.  

Thank you, 

Jim Lowe
Lowe Family Farmstead
Kuna, ID
208-921-2326

On Sun, May 16, 2021 at 10:51 PM Lloyd Knight <Lloyd.Knight@isda.idaho.gov> wrote:

Stakeholders:

 

We have the second round of negotiated rulemaking meetings this week, so a couple of
reminders are in order:

If you RSVP’d for meeting links prior to the April meeting, you should have received
three meeting requests – April, May, and June.  Please be sure to use the May meeting
link this week as it is a different meeting (including Webex link and meeting number
for those that call in) than April.  If you are going to be joining us for the first time
and don’t have a link, respond to this email and I will get you added to the list.
Be sure to visit our Current Rulemaking page on our website where you can find
updated draft rules, notes from the last meeting, and comments and information
submitted from stakeholders.  You can find that page at: https://agri.idaho.gov/main/i-
need-to/see-lawsrules/rulemaking/isda-rulemaking-2021-2022/. 

 

As always, please let us know if you have any questions or concerns.  You can send an
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email to rulesinfo@isda.idaho.gov. 

 

Thank you. 

 

 

Lloyd B. Knight

Administrator, Division of Plant Industries

Agency Rules Review Officer

Idaho State Department of Agriculture

Office: (208)332-8664

Mobile: (208)859-4173
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